 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON OCTOBER  10th 2013 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM The Police reported no crimes during the last month. 
No residents attended. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland, Hoyland, Wright, Tatman, Bryant, Sidle and Bosomworth. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Flockton. 
6547   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON SEPTEMBER 12TH 2013 These were approved. 
6548   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Report from Cllr Tatman on Kisdorf visit. Cllr Tatman gave a full report of his attendance at the 40th Anniversary of the Twinning. The Germans had excelled in every way and the 5 Bardsey representatives had thoroughly enjoyed the visit. It was agreed that the Council should send official thanks for the lavish entertainment programme laid on. Next June Kisdorf is hosting a large scale international football competition and would welcome a team from Bardsey. John Holt, one of the 5 Bardsey guests at the twinning event, is willing to try to organise this and is liaising with members of BSC. Cllr Tatman has been conducting initial research into P & O ferry group costs which he suggests are very moderate. He asked the Council whether they would be willing to subsidise the visit and the consensus was that in theory they would be willing to make a contribution to costs. (Action JG/ GT)
2. Village Pond – Risk Assessment and Repair to Bench.  Cllr Bryant had prepared a risk assessment and had also received and circulated an alternative from Sarah Spence which he considered  more professional. The latter will be adopted by the Council .He has repaired the seat but warned that it would not last for ever. He was in discussion with Mark Hullah over clearance work on the pond, currently covered in weed and causing offence to neighbours. Discussion followed on appearance and wildlife considerations. It was agreed that a weed free surface to the pond was desirable. There was then further discussion on how the work of clearance should be undertaken. Finally it was agreed to get a working party together, and a free skip ordered , after the first frost . (Action CB/JG)
3. Repairs in Bardsey Playground to Handrails. The Clerk to remind Mark Hullah.  (Action JG)  
4.Revision to New Homes Pack.  Nothing to report at present. (Action CB/ CS)
5. Highways Update.-Cllr Hoyland reported :- 
· A58 – Broken drain by bus bay replaced and bay asphalted. Also repaired non functioning drain damaged by Yorkshire Electricity. 
· Rigton Bank –Highways have done work by West Well to direct water to the drain and at the bottom of Rigton Bank in order to stop water reaching gas valve box, piping has been installed to capture water and direct to drain before it reaches the box.  
· A58 Speed  Sign -  Bev Kirk reports owner is willing to cut back growth obscuring sign. 
· Blacksmith’s Field – Cllr Hoyland met Pauline Hills who agrees to hedge trimming by field exit as long as it does not affect the security of livestock. This is to be done a.s.a.p. Cllr Bosomworth offered his services if required. 
· Church Lane -  Bev Kirk has looked at leaning slab by the footpath below the
Bingley Cottages but at present no action will be taken and she will continue to review. 
· Grange Close – LCC changed contractor and it was too late for contractor to accommodate Autumn programme and now micro asphalting should be done early next year, probably Feb/Mar. Concern was expressed about leaving it so long after initial work but was informed they would inspect and address anything requiring work before asphalting. 
· Wike Lane – LCC were not aware that the remedial work to drains etc had not been done and would investigate and take action as necessary. Also reported to Highways disintegrating drain located before entry to East Keswick. 
6. Work on Ascot entrance to Park Field.  The Clerk to remind Mark Hullah.  (Action JG) 

7. Marker Posts on Cornmill Ginnel. This work has now been carried out. Wooden posts, not metal ones, as previously indicated, had been used. Cllr Frankland is satisfied with the work but suggests that the Council should request a set of keys just in case farming individuals wish to exercise their right of access. He is willing to hold the keys. (Action BH)
8. Work on Hawthorn Hedge on A58.   This will probably be done in November.   

9  Work on West Well .The Chairman said that weeds  were  continuing to be pulled out. 
10.Governance Review.- Letters from Paul Thomson and  Colin Duckells  Both letters criticised the Parish Council letter which they considered unfair to Scarcroft. It was agreed that the Council would reply to both, thanking them and noting their comments. (Action JG)  
11.106 Money and Mickey’s Field. The Village Hall Committee had e mailed a draft letter setting out their proposal that the 106 money should be used for improvements to the Village Hall. Cllr Bryant will modify this. The Clerk had spoken to Cllr Rachael Procter who had promised to support the application. The letter should be sent to Chris Bolam, with copies to the 3 District Cllrs. (Action JG)
12.Flooding on Syke Lane  Cllr Bryant had attended a further meeting on this issue and will continue to attend subsequent ones. There is no problem at present in the absence of any heavy rain. 
13. Update from Bev Kirk on points raised by Bill Radcliffe concerning The Drive. Ms Kirk had traced the owner of Almscliffe to New Zealand and served a notice on her for none compliance. She is now waiting for a price from LCC contractors. 
Re 4 The Drive – a messy garden and weeds on the footpath – she is not able to enforce the garden which is reasonably tidy. The footpath has, however, been referred to Highways to resolve. It is a horsetail weed infestation and will need specialist care.    
6549   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  This is satisfactory at present. 
2. Neighbourhood Plan. A drafting sub-committee has been set up and an initial synopsis prepared for presentation to the full steering committee next week. The next flyer has not yet been prepared. Another approach to the village is likely. A grant application is being made.  It is hoped to fix a future timetable and to produce a final draft in 2014. 
3. Playground. Cllrs are producing monthly reports. 
4. Web Site Nothing to report.
5. Bardsey Sports Club.   Cllr Bosomworth had attended the last meeting which was barely quorate. Funding is an issue. They are heavily dependent on subscriptions and grants. There is some disagreement over the retention of any profits made by sections of the club over the need to hand these over to the main club. Cllr Bosomworth suggested a percentage split. There is no permanent secretary or steward at present.  
6550   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/13/ 04273 – Holly Lodge,24 Blackmoor Lane – Exts.- No comment.  
(b) P/13/ 04121 – Bracken Park Lodge, Syke Lane – Cons.- No comment.  
© P/13/ 04295 – Hilltop Farm House, Rigton Green – Exts.- No Comment 
(d) P/13/ 04379 – 2 Castle Close – Exts._ Comments. 
(e) P/13/ 04241 – Rigton House, Wetherby Road – Replacement dwelling – Comments. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 13/ 02966 – 35 Church Lane – Cons. 
(b) 13/02618 – Byewaters, Wetherby Road – Exts. 

(c) 13/02568 – 12 Meadow Close- Exts
(d) 13/03622 – 14 Wayside Mount – Ext. & Porch.

(e) 13/03842 – Red Lea, Woodacre Crescent – Ext. of time for planning permission 10/02937 Exts.   
6551   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Scarcroft Croquet Club Donation                                           £100.00.
(b) Clerk’s Salary and Expenses(£1,566.24 +
£35.49 ( back pay increase for 1st quarter )+ 
£16.20 (expenses)                                                                      1,617.93 
©YLCA – Good Cllr Guides                                                            28.00
(d) Cllr Tatman – Kisdorf Travelling Expenses.                              300.00
(e) Cllr Tatman – Reimbursement Kisdorf Tree and Plaque          152.41.
(f) Cllr Bryant – Seat Repairs                                                             9.87 
It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

6552   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.
1. Report on Meeting held 8/10/13 re Wothersome Grange Farm – Anaerobic Digestion Plant at invitation of Nick Lane Fox and attended by several Cllrs. The aim of the scheme is to produce green energy and Cllrs had been invited to consider it before a planning application is made. The plant  will not be very visible, but the scheme will lead to an increase in heavy traffic on Milner Lane, taking the slurry out ,and it could cause smells.  Cllr Frankland had obtained a Consultation and Feedback form from BE re renewable energy. They hope to use the heat generated from the electricity generated to dry woodchip for biomass heating on the farm. If Bardsey PC knows of any business interested in accessing wood chip they should complete the form. It was agreed to complete the questionnaire agreeing in principle to the production of green energy but warning of traffic concerns. (Action IF)
2. Dumping of Garden Rubbish on Wood Lane. This was noted by Cllr Bryant and has been passed to Bev. Kirk. 
6553   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Overgrown Trees on Syke Lane – Cllr Bryant produced photographs of 2 greatly overgrown trees . It was agreed to pass them to  Bev Kirk  for enforcement action. (Action JG)
2. Builders’ Storage Containers and Concrete Structure  Cllr Bryant reported that there were 2 large builders’ secure containers across the footpath from Blackmoor Lane to Syke Lane (part of the Leeds Country Way) from the Blackmoor Lane end, to the right, within feet. These have been there for months. In addition, an old barn in the field to the rear of the containers is now being substantially altered into a concrete block structure. Council agreed that this should also be reported to Bev Kirk. (Action JG)
3. Meeting with Martin Smith Cllr Frankland reported that he is to have a meeting to discuss technicalities of the proposals for the Village Hall .
4. Meeting with Becks Inspector Cllr Frankland had had an unexpected meeting with the Becks Inspector and had discussed water problems on The Drive and Keswick Lane. There is on going discussion between LCC and YWA concerning the drains. 
5. BSC and the Croquet Club Cllr Bosomworth reported that it was incorrect as reported earlier that BSC had refused to allow land to the Croquet Club. They had made an effort to accommodate the club but Scarcroft had made them a better offer. 

Signed: 
                                                                                                Date:                              

  BPC Oct. 13 Mins. 
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